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DEDHAM — In an effort to continue to update Dedham residents on state and local preparedness efforts and impacts related to COVID-19 (commonly referred to as Coronavirus), the Dedham Board of Health offers the following updates: 

Wednesday, April 22, 2020  

The Board of Health met on this date and discussed ongoing complaints regarding the condition of BJ’s parking lot. The Board addressed this complaint with their corporate office and required them to implement a cleaning schedule for the parking lot. 

The Board urges the public to properly dispose of gloves and masks at all public locations.    
 
In response to multiple complaints, the Board discussed new signage and educational materials regarding social distancing guidelines at the DHS Track and elsewhere in town. 

Please be reminded that all parks and fields (including DHS field) are closed, while all tracks and walking paths remain open. 

Additional Information 

There are 174 confirmed cases of the virus in Dedham as of April 22, 2020.

The board wishes to express its appreciation to Dedham’s Public Health Nurse and all school nurse volunteers who maintain daily surveillance and monitoring of COVID-19 in the community. We also wish to express our gratitude to the Health Department staff who, on a daily basis, go above and beyond to assure the safety and well-being of our residents. 

Resources
	The Board continues to partner with our long-term care facilities to ensure that they have all resources needed to keep their residents and staff safe.



	



	Residents are reminded to visit the new website, dedhamcovid19.com, for all town updates as the COVID-19 situation develops. Visitors can subscribe via email to receive notifications for new posts.


Locally, residents are always encouraged to contact the Dedham Health Department at 781-751-9220 with any questions or concerns.

In the words of Nelson Mandela, “when people are determined, they can overcome anything.”

Please remember, that we are all in this together, and our actions today can and will save lives tomorrow!

[bookmark: _pkvi4jacrga9]Respectfully submitted by the Board of Health
Leanne Jasset, Chairman​​​​​
Kathy Reda, Vice-Chairman
Mary Ellard, Member



